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THIS WEEK'S MEETING
McHale Room

Pleasant Hill Community Center
Social 12:15 pm  

Meeting Start 12:30 pm

THE PROGRAM
FIRST MEETING OF OUR 2022-23

Club President Angela!
 

​Last week 
we met offsite at

Zachary's Pizza for a
social to mark the last

meeting of
Prez Susan

THANK YOU
SUSAN WOOD for your
leadership, as our 2021-
22 Club President over

the past year as we
transtioned to meeting

in person again.  



 

Our
Rotary club



participated
in the PH
July 4th
Parade

 

Mark Hinds, John Burgh
&  Steve Lack 

A fun Group or PH
Rotarians and interactor 

Jim Nunes

Anne Stackhouse Another fun Group or PH
Rotarians and interactor 

Harold Helm -Troop 239
& PH Rotarian



Announcer and PH
Rotary Club President

Angela

Faye & Denny Donaghu Murphy

Pleasant Hill Police Chief Bryan Hill
(& PH Rotarian)

Pleasant Hill Mayor Michael Harris
(& PH Rotarian)

JENNIFER JONES



Rotary International President 2022-23
Rotary International's

First Woman President 
 

Jennifer Jones, member of the Rotary Club of Windsor-Roseland, Ontario,
Canada, is the first woman to take office as Rotary International President in

the service organization’s 117-year existence 

President Jones 55, was born in Windsor, Ontario, and — save for a few
post-college years working in the Turks and Caicos Islands and Manhattan —

has lived there her whole life.

Jones started her own television production company when she was in her
late 20s. Media Street Productions Inc. is a 25-year-old, award-winning media

company in Windsor, Ontario

Jennifer joined the Rotary Club of Windsor-Roseland in in 2000 and i=In
2001-02, served as Club president . 

At that point, her district had never had a female governor. She was under 40,
and she "wanted to try to take that for a ride," she says. "I knew I wanted to

put my full-on energy into Rotary. I loved it."
After her term as governor in 2007-08, she chaired the local chamber of

commerce and the University of Windsor board of governors.

In 2009, when Jones was diagnosed with breast cancer at the age of 42, her
days turned to chemotherapy and radiation. She got the diagnosis in the fall,
and she had been asked to speak at the International Assembly, the training
for incoming district governors-elect, in January 2010. Then-RI President-
elect Ray Klinginsmith encouraged her to come if she was able. In
consultation with her oncologist, she decided to attend. "The Sunday before, I
lost all of my hair," she says. "I showed up at the event in a wig.

During her one-year term, Jones will focus on building new relationships and



establishing collaborations with organizations that share Rotary’s commitment
to driving impact through humanitarian service and to developing leaders
around the globe. She has also made Rotary’s commitment to diversity,

equity, and inclusion a key part of her presidential platform. wants members
to imagine the possibilities in the change they can make to transform the

world.

Jennifer wants our members to imagine the possibilities in the change they
can make to transform the world. “Imagine, a world that deserves our

best,” Jones told incoming district governors on 20 January, “where we get up
each day knowing that we can make a difference.”

Jones closed her address by saying that although we all have dreams, acting
on them is a choice we make. When an organization like Rotary dreams
about big things like ending polio and creating peace, she said, it becomes
our responsibility to make them happen. “You don’t imagine
yesterday,” Jones said, “you imagine tomorrow.”

PDG Steve Lack starts his year as
District 5160 Vice Governor

Starting on July 1, our member and Past District
Governor (2013-14) Steve, began his second tour of
duty as D5160's Vice Governor. His first stint was in

2019-20 for then District Governor Tina Akins.

The Vice Governor only becomes active in the case
where the current District Governor is unable to

carry out their duties. This has yet to ever occur in
our District..

UPCOMING EVENTS



Pleasant Hill Rec & Park District
presents

11th Annual
Blues & Brews Festival

IS BACK IN 2022!
Friday, July 15 | 6:00-9:00 pm

Pre-Party with Live Music, Dancing, Free KIDZONE,
Food & Beveragesp 

 

Saturday, July 16 | 3:00-9:00 PM
Main Festival with Live Music Line-Up, Dancing,



Craft Brew Tasting Tent, Single-Pour Beverages,
Food, and Craft Vendors

Pleasant Hill Park
147 Gregory Lane, Pleasant Hill, CA 

CORONA VIRUS UPDATE AS OF SUNDAY
JUNE 3 2022

ACTIVE Covid cases: IN THE WORLD 18,905,176
(Up 2% from last week)

ACTIVE cases in the USA 3,237,848 (17%) of the world's cases)
DOWN 3% FROM LAST WEEK

TOTAL RECOVERED IN USA 85,286,101
UP 1% since last week

2
707,947 CALIFORNIA ACTIVE CASES

#1 in the USA
22% of USA Active Cases
UP 15% FROM LAST WEEK

285,792 Florida #2  DOWN 10 % from last week

64,301 New York #11 UP 13% from last week

6597 Active Cases in Contra Costa County UP 4% FROM LAST WEEK
201 Active Cases (3% of CCC) in PH UP 4 FROM LAST WEEK

8 Covid Patients in ICU in County DOWN 1 SINCE LAST WEEK

87.7% CCC Population Received 1st Vaccine Shot
82.9% CCC Population Received 2nd Vaccine Shot

55.1% CCC Population received Booster

79.5% of Pleasant Hill vaccinated
57.9% of Pleasant Hill 16+ Years received Booster

1,043,372 deaths in USA including (Up 0.2% since last week)
92,637070 in California (9 % of USA ) #1 (Up 0.3% since last week)
Includes 1,446 in Contra Costa County (UP 11 SINCE LAST WEEK)

43 Deaths in Pleasant Hill NO CHANGE since last week)

EVENT BENEFACTORS



Angela Kalinowski
Wise Girl Restaurant

Margi Alkire
In Memory of Jim Alkire

Pot of Gold Sponsors

RICH AMARO
Charter PHRC Member David Deutscher

​4 Leaf Clover
Sponsor

MICHAEL HUGUET DDS
& ASSOCIATES

Rotary International President JENNIFER JONES

District 5160 Governor Suzanne Bragdon

District 5160 Assistant Governor Dess Bennedetto

Rotary Club of Pleasant Hill Board of Directors 2022-23

President Angela Kalinowski  President Elect John Burgh

Past President: Susan Wood President Elect Nominee TBD

Club Treasurer: Kim Grossberg

PHR Foundation Chair Ken Jacobsen TRF Chair: Jim Bonato



Secretary - Richard Means
SGT at Arms: Harold Helm & Lou Rossi ​

Membership Chair - Michael Moore

International Service: Peggy Huston

Community Service: Diane McRice & Tina Young

Youth Service & Interact: Sue Noack & Matt Rinn

Public Image: Faye Donaghu

Social: Mike Maxwell Minister of Merriment: Mark Hinds
Newsletter: Steve Lack Historian: Jim Nunes

Steven M. Lack Ph.D. CFE | 25A Crescent Dr, Suite 200, PLEASANT HILL, CA 94523
9259384864
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